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JOURNAL OF THE UNIVERSITY SENATE 

Regular Session, September 28, 1964, 4:10 P. M. 
Student Union Building, Room 165 

The University Senate , meeting in regular session, was called to order by Dr. Joseph c. Pray, Chairman for 1963•64. 

Present Present Absent 
Bell, Digby B. Levy, Gene Brues, Alice M. Ber throng-, Donald -J .---'------Lo..ve-,- T-0m--J~ -------Eek,- Na-t ha-n-:Le-1- S-.--Bienf ang, Ralph D. Maehl, William H., Jr. Eriksen, John G. Bowen, Willis H. Matlock, J. Ray McFarland, Dora Campbell, John M. Monahan, William G. Phelps, Elbridge D. Chisolm, Mildred Y. Patnode, Robert Scheffer, Walter F. Christian, Sherril D. Phillips, Marion c. Wilcox, Stewart c. Collier, Robert E. Plint, Colin A. 
Cross, George L. Reeves, Charles H. Daniels, Raymond D. Rice, Leslie H. Daron, Garmon H. Rohrbaugh, Lawrence M. Duncan, J. Paul Smith, Thomas M. Ewing, George M. Smith, William H. Gibson, Arrell M. Steen, Wilson D. 
Harlow, James G. Sutherland, Stephen M. Huneke, Harold V. Turkington, D. Barton Jentz, Gaylord A. Wallingford, E. Keith Jones, Lillian Wo Warren, Mary A. 
Kondonassis, Alexander J. 

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES 

The Journal of the University Senate for the regular meeting held on May 25, 1964, was approved. "-,; 

The Journal of the University Senate for the special meeting held on June 29, 1964, was approved. 

SENATE INFORMATION 

A. Selective Tuition Increase. -- The request of the University Senate, adopted on April 27, 1964, and pertaining to the question of an increase in fees in the College of Law, was conveyed by President Cross to the Regents on May 14, 1964, and was made a part of the minutes of that meeting. (See the Journal of the University Senate for April 27, 1964, Page 4.) 

B. Physical Educ~tion for Men and Women. (This is an item of unfinished business.) -- On April 27, 1964, the University Senate approved a·motion that study of compulsory physical education for both men and women be continued by the Senate Committee on Courses and Curr icula. On May 25, 1964, a progress report was made by Dr . Rufus Hall as the chairman of that commi t t ee. 
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Physical Education for Men and Women -- continued 

May 28, 1964 

At the Regents 
I 

meeting on May 14, I reported theare
1

onexcclu
1

usdioend of the 

University Senat e that, if physical education grades from the 

computation of grade point averages, more students' aver ages will be affected 

adversely than will be affected favorably. J 
This led to a discussion of the idea that the inclision of the physical 

education grade in computing the grade point average mi ht be made optional with 

the student - that is, that it might be included automa ically unless the 

student requested that it not be included. 

The Regents asked me to pass this suggestion ·on to the Senate for its 

consideration. 

NOTE: . The problems under consideration during 1963-64 nd the issue raised in 

the foregoing memorandum from President Cross, a e matters for study 

during 1964-65 by the SENATE COMMITTEE ON COURS SAND CURRICULA. 

COMMENTS BY PRESIDENT CROSS 

At the Senate meeting on September 28, President ross utilized approximately 

30 minutes in conveying a general message on the state of the University. His 

comments dealt with a number of topics, including: (1 enrollment. figures for 

the first semester of 1964-65, (2) self-study research being done by the staff of 

the Regents for Higher Education, (3) problems connect1d with vacating of the 

position of Dean of Students, and (4) developments in ,he Plan for Excellence 

program. 

UNIVERSITY SENATE OFFICERS FOR 1 : 64-6j 

Chairman -- Dean James G. Harlow was elected to serve s Chairman of the 

--------Un-:l:-ve·r-si-t--y--Sena-t-e-. - He-!mmed-:l:-a·Ee-1--y- as-sumecl -i-s-clut-i-e-s- f-ar- 1-%4-6 ➔5---­

and presided over the remainder of the mee jLing on September 28. 

Vice Chairman -- Dr. John M. Campbell was elected to sbrve as Vice Chairman. 

Secretary Dr. Gerald A. Porter was re-elected as Secretary of the University 

Senate. 

COMMITTEES OF THE UNIVERSITY SENATE OR 1964-65 ✓ 

Approval was indicated by the University Senate or membership of Senate 

committees for 1964-65 as follows: 

Committee on Committees Journal Committee 

E. Keith Wallingford, Chairman 
Nary A. Warren 
D. Barton Turkington 
Gene Levy 
William H. Maehl, Jr. 

James G. Harlow 
John M. Campbell 
Leslie H. Rice 
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Committees of the University Senate for 1%4-65 -- continued 

Committee on Academic Standards 

Marion C. Phillips .... ~ 
Nathaniel s. Eek 
Raymond D. Daniels 
Arrell M. Gibson 
Donald J. Berthrong 
Harold V. Huneke 

Committee on Teaching and Research 

Al ice M. Brue s* 
Walter F. Scheffer-C.,-J/At~MAl'I 

Committee on Courses and Curricula 

J. Ray Matlock.,., 
Alexander J. Kondonassis - Cf/1/ J/(M/J;,/ 
Lillian W. Jones 
J. Paul Duncan 
Colin A. Plint 
Lawrence M. Rohrbaugh 

Committee on University Organization, 
Budget and Publications 

George M. Ewing* Tom J---; t-ove 
Robert A. Patnode 

-------------Dora---McFar-1-an·n-------------
Elbridge D. Phelps- C:.J/11 JI?. JV) /J fl/ Charles H. Reeves 

Stephen M. Sutherland 

Committee on Faculty Personnel 

Stewart c. Wilcox* 
Willis H. Bowen 
Garmon H. Daron . . ,..p)/:l d 
Jchn G. Ed.ksen..._ C, l\ f. 1}? 1" 
Ralph D. Bienfang 
William H. Smith 

William G. Monahan 
Robert E. Collier 
Gaylord A. Jentz 

Committee on Student and Public 
Relations 

Mildred Y. Chisolmts-- C!:, Hl/1RMl1I\/ 
Sherril D. Christian 
Digby B. Bell. 
Thomas M. Smith 
John 11. Campbell 
Wilson D. Steen 

*First named person is responsible for calling the organizational meeting of the committee. 

GENERAL FACULTY MEMBERSHIP FOR ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICERS✓ 
Memorandum from President Cross June 8, 1164 

General Faculty membership is held by all but five administrative officers of the University. Some hold it because their positions are covered by title in the General Faculty Charter. Others have gained membership through the nomination and election procedure provided in the Charter. The desirabi.lity of this association is well established by practice and it is my desire to extend the association to all admjnistrative officers. In general, I believe a continh~ng · relationship of this kind will assist administrative officers in the discharge of their responsibilities and in making a cont?"ibution to the achievement of University goals. 

In accordance with the terms of the Charter of Government of the Univers-ity, I ~ recommend that the following Administrative Officers be granted status as members of the General Faculty: 

Mr. John Kuhlman 
Mr. David Burr 

Mr. Leonard Harper 
Mr. Dud Giezentanner 

Dr. Donald F. Robinson 

I 
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General Faculty Membership for Administrative Officers~ - continued 

I further recommend that the Charter be amended to , rovide for General 

Faculty membership for all Administrative Officers by in erting the words 

Administrative Officers in the section on composition of the Charter. The complete 

list of Administrative Officer titles is as follows: 

Airport Manager 
Business Manager 
Controller 
Dean of Admissions 

and Reei1trar 
Dean of St,~-knts 
Director of Athletics 
Director of Book Exchange 
Director of Data 

Processing Service 
Director of Employment 

Service 
Director of Housing 
Director of Oklahoma 

Geological Survey 

Senate Action 

Director of Phy ical Plant 

Director of Pur~hasing 
Director of Sto all Museum 

Director of St) dent Health Service 
Director of Un vers ity Libraries 

Director of Un versity Press 

Director of Unj versity Relations 
Editor of Book Abroad 
Executive Dire tor of Foundation 

and Alumni ielations 
General Manager of Journalism Press 

Internal Auditf r 
Secretary of t , e University 
Vice President 

Dr. Bowen moved that the matter involving general 

referred to the appropriate committee of the Senate. 

and passed. 

aculty membership be 
1is mot ion was seconded 

Immediate referral was to the Senate Committee on Faculty Personnel. 

SOONER CITY NURSERY SCHOOL / 
Statement from Professor Ginsberg September 21, 1 G4 

The University of-0lcl:-ahoma- operates what appe-a-rs to ee- -aeco-r-d--ing-t-o-t-he- s-t-at-emen.t-s­

of participating families, an excellent day care cente! for preschool children 

called Sooner City Nursery School, Because of its quai ity, the increasing numbers 

of University families desiring the service it offers, /and a severe shortage of 

comparable facilities in Norman, -there is intense compt tition for vacancies in the 

school, This requires a waiting list for admission anµ there appears to be 

confusion, anxiety, and misunderstanding in the minds t,f parents whose children : s 

names are placed on the list. I 
In view of these conditions, I would recommend the fol/;owing for the Senate's 

consideration: 

l. That the Sooner City Nursery School be asked to prepare a written 

explanation of its enrollment proce4ures, cr~teria, and priority 

system for selection, to be provided to thosd seeking the service 

of the School, and published in student hand ooks and other 

appropriate publications. 
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Sooner City Nursery School -- continued 

2. That attention be given to expanding the day care facilities of the University, in light of the increasing demand for such services. 
To my knowledge, the School does not have a written explanation of its admission policies. Some have been explained verbally and they seem, on the whole, quite rational. (Students have priority over faculty and staff members. Those connected with the University have priority over those not so connected, etc.) However, it would seem helpful to those applying if the general guidelines for admission, with provisions for exceptions, were reduced to writing and provided to them. 

With regard to the second point, I understand that the School is financially --se 1-f-"'--Stts-tai-n-i-ng--.--W-i th- t-h-i--s- a-n-d- c-he- gFea-t-dema-na- :ror---hig-h-q-u-a-1-i-t-y-d-ay- e-ar~e -­service sin mind, it would seem most reasonable to develop new facilities of this nature. 

Senate Action 

Leon Ginsberg, Assistant Professor School of Social Work 

This item, relative to the Sooner City Nursery School, came in too late to be on the regular agenda of the University Senate. It was submitted to Senate members as a supplement to the Agenda. Professor Warren moved that it be entered on the A8enda for September 28 and that the problem be referred to the appropriate committee of the Senate. Her motion was seconded and passed. 
Tonnediate referral was to the Senate Committee on Student and Public Relations. 

ADJOURNMENT 

The University Senate ad j ourned at 5:lJ P.M. The next regular meeting will ~e held on Monday, October 26, 1 64. Materials for the Agenda should be in the Office of the Secretary by Wednesday, October 14. 

Gerald A. Porter, Secretary 
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